
October 2019 

The weather here in Mohave County is finally starting to cool off, I think the majority of 
members at our monthly meeting rode this morning, it was nice riding to the VFW in Golden 
Valley but a bit warmer on the ride back to Fort Mohave. The riding weather is only going to 
be getting better in the next few weeks. We had a good meeting with 9 members and 1 
guest present. Nominations were presented and accepted for chapter officers, elections are 
being held next month. We had a discussion about what to do for chapter activities, social 
activities and rides as a chapter. A motion was made and seconded to conduct our cleanup 
of the 2 mile stretch of Bullhead Parkway on Nov. 17 after our meeting and completion on 
Nov 18 if needed. A cookout will be held at our house in Fort Mohave after the clean up on 
Sunday, Nov. 17. 

I want to pass on something that I am excited about as the chapter coordinator, a week ago 
on Sept. 8 I received an email from a husband and wife in Bloomington, IL They are moving 
to Fort Mohave hopefully by the end of the year and were inquiring about ABATE and the 
Mohave Chapter. I called him later that evening and talker for 20-30 minutes, they have no 
experience with ABATE but want to be around people who like to ride and love motorcycles. 
It seems that in our conversation that we have a lot in common and I am looking forward to 
meeting them. 
 
As Bugs Bunny says "That'ss all folks". 
 
Tom Aydt 
Mohave Chapter Coordinator 


